
   

 Term 2 Week 8            17 June 2022 

411 Carool Road, Carool NSW 2486 t: 07 5590 9876 e: carool-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

JUNE 

Tuesday 21 

• Athletics field events 

carnival - qualifying 

students 

Wednesday 22 

• Athletics carnival - all 

students 

Thursday 30 

• Community assembly -

All welcome 

JULY 

Friday 1  

• Last day of Term 2 

 Mufti day, sausage 

 sizzle and movie 

Monday  18 

• Staff development day 

- No students 

Tuesday 19 

• First day of Term 3 for 

students 

From the Principal’s desk 
Athletics Carnival 
The Tweed Community of Small Schools Athletics Carnivals will be 
held on Tuesday and Wednesday next week. The Tuesday carnival is 
limited to those students who qualified in field events or the 800m. 
Those students have been given a separate permission note. Please 
check the details on the permission note regarding what to wear 
and what to bring. A canteen will operate at Wednesday’s carnival.  
A menu is attached to the newsletter. 
 
Best Wishes 
It has been wonderful to have  practicum students, Miss Ward and 
Mr Burrows at Carool for the past few weeks. Miss Ward will finish 
her time here on Monday. Mr Burrows will finish up in Week 10. We 
wish them the best as they conclude their university studies in the 
near future. 
 
Community Assembly 
The Term 2 Community Assembly will be held at 1.45pm on Thursday 
30 June. All family, friends and community members are welcome. 
The students will be sharing some of their learning from this past 
term. 
 

Toys at School  
Please do not bring any treasured and valuable jewellery, books and 
toys to school as they can be easily damaged or lost. If your child 
wishes to bring something special for ‘News’ please pre-arrange this 
with the teachers so the item can be stored safely during the day. 
 
Last day of term 
On Friday 1 July, students can come dressed in mufti 
(must wear covered shoes and sensible casual 
clothing - no singlets or mid-drift tops). We will be 
having a sausage sizzle lunch and a movie in the 
afternoon. Students may bring a snack, such as 
microwave popcorn, to eat during the movie. 
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Student Reports 
Semester 1 student reports will be sent home in Week 10.  
 
Student Speeches 
During Term 3, the students will be planning, writing and presenting a speech. Time will be 
allocated in class across the first few weeks of term. Information will be sent home in Week 10 
with the topics and time limits for each age group. All students are encouraged to start 
gathering information and ideas for their speech. 
 
Gold Coast Rec Camp 
Years 4, 5 & 6 camp to the Gold Coast Recreation Centre will be held in Week 3, Term 3 from 1 
- 3 August. A note will go home next week with information and forms to be completed and 
returned to the office.  
 
Premier’s Reading Challenge 
Congratulations to Ziggy on completing the Premier’s Reading 
Challenge!  
It’s not too late to start reading - the challenge will go through until 
August. Please remember to log the titles of the books you have read or 
let Mrs Francis know so that she can add the titles. 
 
Wonder Recycling 
Please remember to send in your empty bread bags for the Wonder 
Recycling Rewards program. All bread bags, regardless of brand, will be 
accepted as part of the program. Please ask your family and friends to start 
collecting as well.  
 
Home Reading 
Congratulations to the student who has achieved a Home Reading milestone.  
     75 nights   - Ziggy 
 
 
Mrs Debbie Francis 
Principal 
 

School Photos  

A reminder that the School Photographer will be at our school on 
Tuesday 16 August Term 3 Week 5. 

All envelopes need to be returned to the office by photo day. 
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Assembly – Amazing person 

Helen Keller – gratitude 

Helen Keller was born in 1880 in Alabama, U.S. She was a healthy little baby. When she was 
19 months old, she became very ill. The illness left her deaf and blind.  

Helen found it very difficult to communicate with people. When Helen was seven years old, 
her family decided to find a teacher for her. With the help of Annie Sullivan, her teacher and 
guide, she learned how to read and write and communicate with others. Helen was the first 
blind woman to gain a degree from university.  

As Helen grew older, she wanted to help other people like herself. She wanted to inspire 
them and give them hope. 

She spent many years travelling around the USA and Europe to tell people of her 
experiences and raise the profile of people with disabilities. 

Given the difficulties Helen Keller faced, she might have felt that there was nothing she had 
to be grateful for. Instead the opposite is true – she said… 

“So much has been given to me that I have not had time to ponder that which has not.” and 
“Be happy with what you have while working for what you want.” 

Developing our attitude for gratitude is like exercising – it’s a choice we make and it takes 
practice. 

Take the time to appreciate and be thankful for what you have, instead of focusing on what 
we don’t have. 

ASSEMBLY AWARD RECIPIENTS 

Congratulations to our Week 7 

award recipients 

 

Cooper  -  Great effort with writing  

  and staying on task during 

  maths 

 

Harlen -  For being kind and helpful  

  to others and for great  

  listening and participating  

  in class 

 

Alice -  Enthusiastic and   

  imaginative responses for  

  paint chip poetry 

 

Year 5 student -    

  Focus in experimenting  

  with free verse poetry 
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C a r o o l  P u b l i c  S c h o o l  

P & C  A S S O C I TA I O N  

Centenary Raffle 

Ticket sales for our Centenary raffle are going great!  Keep up the good work selling your 
tickets and helping spread the word about our Centenary event. Remember to return ticket 
tabs and monies raised to the school as soon as you can. You can also return any tickets that 
you are unable to sell so they can be given to another person. We will have a champion 
fundraiser prize this year for the student who sells the most tickets. This prize is confirmed as 
a $50 HOYTS Tweed Heads Cinema voucher!  

Thank you to every one who volunteered their time  to sell tickets at Tweed City and 
Bunnings over the last few weekends. We need volunteers to fill shifts to sell tickets at 
Bunnings on 9 and 10 July and also at Tweed City on 23 July. Please email the P&C if you can 
help caroolps.pandc@gmail.com 

 
Hamper Raffle Prize 

Donations towards the hamper can be sent in at any time. Please consider donating some 
items to help put together an amazing prize.  

 
Hot Lunch Friday 

The next hot lunch day will be Friday 24 June (next Friday). Send orders and payment in to 
the office or you can order and pay online through the P&C website with orders needing to 
be  in by 8:00 am on the day. The P&C website is 
https://carool-public-school-p-c-association.square.site/canteen 

We will continue with our canteen days in Term 3 with information on dates to be supplied 
next term. 

https://carool-public-school-p-c-association.square.site/canteen
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ART  

Last week the students created birds based on Peter Cromer’s designs.  
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ART  


